
March 9, 2018 

SENT VIA EMAIL 

The Council of the District of Columbia 

1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 

Washington, D.C. 20004  

(202) 724-8000 

Re: Bill 22-0315, the “TOPA Single-Family Home Exemption Amendment 

Act of 2018”  

Dear Council Member, 

The Washington Lawyers Committee for Civil Rights and Urban Affairs (“WLC”) 

urges the Council to oppose the “TOPA Single-Family Home Exemption Amendment 

Act of 2018”.1 The proposed Amendment undermines the express purposes of the 38-- 

year old Tenant Opportunity to Purchase Act (“TOPA”), which offers tenants who are 

low-income, elderly or disabled avenues to avoid or minimize the destabilizing impact of 

an involuntary loss of housing when the building in which they rent is sold.  If enacted, 

the Amendment will be particularly harmful to low and moderate income families, who 

need the multi-bedroom opportunities single family homes provide and for whom 

affordable rental housing in DC is becoming increasingly scarce. Moreover, the proposed 

Amendment is not based on sound analysis; indeed, the incomplete data upon which the 

Committee Report relies does not demonstrate the existence of a serious problem.  

Instead, the Bill appears to be animated by anecdote, coupled with a dangerous and 

misleading mythology about allegedly scheming tenants and is an overreaction to the 

requirements the law places on owners.  This is hardly an adequate basis for eliminating 

an opportunity for housing stability and, in some cases, the benefits of homeownership, 

for many who would otherwise face serious housing insecurity.  A better approach is that 

which has already been undertaken by the working group of advocates and realtors who 

have produced tailored improvements to the law, including shorter timelines and 

improved notification requirements and methods.  We urge the Committee to continue 

that deliberate process and confine amendments to those aspects of the law on which the 

working group participants have been able to agree. 

1. The Proposed Amendment Contravenes TOPA’s Fundamental Purposes.

TOPA was enacted in 1980 against the backdrop of a housing crisis that continues 

unabated: dramatic and relentless increases in the cost of rental housing and 

1   The Washington Lawyers’ Committee for Civil Rights and Urban Affairs was founded in 1968 

to address civil rights violations, racial injustice and poverty related issues through litigation and 

other advocacy.   Our work seeks to redress economic inequities that are the product of, cause or 

perpetuate discrimination, particularly in the area of housing.  We work closely with the private 

Bar to bring litigation and pursue policy initiatives to remedy discrimination.      










